Board of Trumbull Township Trustees Minutes of Meeting February 19, 2025

Vice-Chairman Morse called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m.
Trustees Larry Morse, Adam Niewiadomski and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also
present. Chairman Reed was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Vice-Chairman Morse moved to approve the minutes as presented of the Board’s regular
meeting held on February 5, 2025, second by Trustee Niewiadomski, 2 ayes, motion carried.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR: No report.

ZONING COMMISSION: The Zoning Administrator reported the February 17, 2025 meeting was
cancelled. The next scheduled meeting is March 17, 2025 at 7:30 pm. at the TTAB.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No report.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: Written report submitted. Chief Rose reported grant
process slowed due to President Trump’s Executive Orders, stated fire department to head up
any 1% responses needed at the Medieval Faire.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Trustee Niewiadomski reported ongoing snow plowing.

OLD BUSINESS: Trustee Niewiadomski stated waiting for health insurance requote, new Buyers
Salt Spreader not running right grit not working, possibly sell fire department gear on Govdeals
check disclaimer, continue to use up cinders then purchase ice grip from Arms Trucking.

NEW BUSINESS: Trustee Niewiadomski stated look at using IPanda Designs for website service
costing $2,500.00/year possibly get reduced to $1,080.00 with 8 hours support coverage
decision tabled, County Engineer Tom Partridge work on Sign Grant due in June, Planning
Commission suggested using Lakeshore Consulting Firm as an option for grant writing, USDA
grant won’t work for us.

FISCAL OFFICERS” REPORT: The Fiscal Officers’ financial reports and document reflecting timely
payment of Township bills were reviewed. Vice-Chairman Morse moved to approve the Fiscal
Officer’s financial reports, seconded by Trustee Niewiadomski, 2 ayes, motion carried. The
Fiscal Officer reported, ability to sell on GovDeals setup, added fire department firefighters to
State Road Medical Facility Consortium for random drug screening, RAM medical information
posted to website, County Health Department having public meeting scheduled for March 12,
2025 at 6 pm. at Health Department in Jefferson, haven’t received road department 2024
inventory, annual road mileage needs signed by 2 trustees.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak.

Vice-Chairman Morse moved to adjourn the regular meeting, secon/%ed by Trustee
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